
TULPEHOCKEN AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT 

SAFETY COMMITTEE MINUTES 

 

Meeting Date:  Feb. 8, 2023 via Zoom   Time meeting started:  9:00 AM 

 

Chairperson:  Matt Shirk 

Secretary:  Mary Snyder 

 

 Present        Absent     

Mary Snyder                                                                                                           

Matt Shirk 

Tom Kowalonek         

Sherry Wessner  

Kyle Zellers 

Jill Bergman  

Kris Kerschner 

    

 Minutes from January were introduced, approved by Sherry,  seconded by Kyle, all in favor. 

Review of recent Accidents/Incidents: 

• 1/11/23    Finger injury  nothing could be done to change  -   medical attention sought. 

• 1/16/23    exposure to blood borne pathogens    medical attention sought.   

• 1/19/23    Head injury     nothing could be done to change -  medical attention sought. 

• 1/20/23    Hand injury           nothing could be done to change -  No medical attention sought. 

• 2/1/23      Head/Ear injury   nothing could be done to change – No medical attention sought 

• 2/7/23      Knee & ankle injury         nothing could be done to change – No medical attention 

sought at this time.       

                                                                                                                                                                                     

Building Inspections: 

• Building walk-throughs were performed for January 2023.  Copies of the reports are on file at the 

Administration Office. 

 

New Business: 

• A motion was made by Sherry to appoint our Coordinator of School Safety and Security, Kris 

Kerschner, to the Safety Committee. This motion was seconded by Kyle, all in favor. 

 

 

 



 

 

Old Business: 

• Safety webinar training was completed by Kyle Zellers. 

• Fire extinguisher signs are on order. 

• Matt is working on developing a policy as to when the eye wash stations are inspected and by 

whom. 

    

Meeting Adjourned: 9:15 2/8/2023  Next Meeting:  9:00am 3/8/2023                 

Minutes completed by Mary Snyder     via Zoom/In Person  


